THE INTERIOR

Barron Hirsch has been asked to write a series of book reviews for <u>Leonardo</u>, an international journal of art and science which is published in Oxford, England. He will be reviewing <u>The Visual Dialogue</u>, by Nathan Knobler; <u>Purpose of Art</u>, by Albert Elsen; <u>Art</u>, <u>An Introduction</u>, by Dale Cleaver; and <u>Art in Perspective</u>, by Henri Dorra. He has been writing for <u>Leonardo</u> since 1969.

Erik Beckman has published "To Attract and Retain" in the Winter 1974 issue of the Michigan Police Officer. The article contains some reflections on police personnel policies. He will also present a paper entitled "The National Crime Commission: Six Years Later," to the Public Service Section of the Michigan Academy of Science, Arts and Letters during its annual meeting in Lansing on March 22.

Donna Read will present a mini-workshop entitled "Help Kids LOVE Reading--Use Activity Centers!" at the 18th annual conference of the Michigan Reading Association, which will be held in Grand Rapids on March 31 through April 2. She is a program committee member for the MRA.

Joyce Neubecker, a senior majoring in Spanish and Mathematics, has become the first SVC student to receive a scholarship from the Saginaw Valley Chapter of the Data Processing Management Association. The scholarship was awarded on the basis of academic achievement in data processing and overall academic achievement. She is a 4.0 student.

Paul Gill is one of the six candidates nominated to fill three seats on the Board of Directors for the Michigan College Personnel Association, which is part of the American Personnel Guidance Association. The post has a three-year term. He has recently completed his appointment to an 11-member Ad Hoc Advisory Need Analysis Committee which reviewed alternate methods of determining financial need for State of Michigan Competitive Scholarship and Tuition Grants. The committee's recommendations were sent to the Michigan Higher Education Assistance Authority, which will decide the need analysis system to be utilized during the 1975-76 academic year.

Frank "Muddy" Waters, successful football coach at Hillsdale College, has been offered a contract to come to SVC and start a football program here. Waters is expected to sign the contract Tuesday. Attempts will be made to schedule some games for next fall, and a full varsity schedule is planned for the fall of 1975.

Dr. A. Jefferson Sharp, Director of Estates and Trusts at Wayne State University, will start at Saginaw Valley College on March 1 as Director of Development. Dr. Sharp and Dr. Ezra Monroe, in charge of our federal programs and research, will share an office in Dormitory Suite C-6.

The Saginaw Valley College Fine Arts Department is seeking candidates for the position of instructor of music. In addition to teaching, the position calls for a strong commitment to the development of a choral music program. Interested persons should contact the SVC Personnel Office. Saginaw Valley College is an equal opportunity employer.